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From the President

Dear Esteemed Members

 Season’s Greetings on behalf of IAES Executive Committee.   I must thank 
Editor in Chief, Dr M J Paul and his Editorial team for bringing out another 
edition of Indian Journal of Endocrine Surgery. We are amidst trying and 
testing times due to the pandemic.  I hope all of you are taking appropriate 
precautions during the discharge of your professional work. On a personal note 
I feel honoured and privileged to have lead this august association following in 
the footsteps of my father Dr S Vittal, the Founder President of this Association.  
I am an ardent admirer of him for his infectious enthusiasm and his passion for 
teaching.  

This Journal is an important tool for dissemination of Principles and Practice of Endocrine Surgery to all 
our colleagues especially our Fellow IAES members. The core aim is to encourage and promote clinical and 
research activities pertaining to Endocrine Surgery and allied specialties. I am confident that this journal will 
raise to greater heights under the leadership of my illustrious successor Dr M J Paul. Once again I am thankful 
to the entire Editorial team for bringing out this edition and wishing  the esteemed members for a Happy, 
Healthy and Prosperous 2021!

Stay Safe!

Best wishes

 
Dr Sai Krishna Vittal
President IAES




